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Dear Administrator Leavitt:

I'am writing to bring to your attention an issue of vital importance in the
execution of Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) programs in Alaska. 1 am
concerned that the distribution of funds through the Indian Environmental
General Assistance Program (GAP) is being conducted in a manner inconsistent

with the laws relating to tribal authority in Alaska, as interpreted in court
cascs,

In the 2003 fiscal year, GAP grants in Alaska amounted to more than
$13.5 million - a considerable amount of moncy. This money was used for
capacity building among tribal governments and raising awareness of
environmental issues among tribes. Discussions between the Alaska
Department of Environmental Conservation and EPA Region 10 have exposed a
fundamental difference in the way the two agencies interpret the role of Alaska
tribes and, consequently, how grants may be awarded,

In other parts of the United States, it is appropriate to build
environmental, administrative, legal, and enforcement capacity so that tribes
can establish and run their own environmental programs. Court rulings,
notably the U.S. Supreme Court’s Venetie decision, have determined that
Indian Country does not exist in Alaska (outside the Annette Island Reserve).
Accordingly, Alaska tribes lack environmental regulatory and enforcement
authority. In short, Alaska tribal governments do not have the authority to
administer programs envisioned in capacity building GAP grants - that
responsibility falls on the state government.

Further complicating this situation is the role of regional government in
Alaska. In the rest of the U.S,, regional governments are responsible {for a
number of environmental quality programs, such as trash collection and the
delivery of safe drinking water, However, the existence of the unorganized
borough in much of Alaska poses significant obstacles to effective delivery of
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these services, and the responsibility falls to the state to deliver such
assistance. In a state as large and remote as Alaska, management of these

defusing the responsibility to tribes that lack the legal authority to administer
such environmental programes.

Sincerely yours,

Ak el

Frank H, Murkowski
Governor



